
 

 

 

Date:   December 16, 2020 

 
 

To: Mayor and Members of City Council   

     

From: Paula Boggs Muething, City Manager                      202002143 

 

Subject: ORDINANCE – RESIDENTIAL PARKING PERMIT AREA ON BELLEVUE AVENUE 

FROM WILLIAM H. TAFT ROAD TO OAK STREET 

 

Attached is an ordinance captioned as follows: 

 

DESIGNATING Bellevue Avenue from William H. Taft Road to Oak Street located 

in the Corryville neighborhood as a Residential Parking Permit Area, in which area 

parking will be limited from 7 a.m. to 10 p.m., Monday through Saturday, only to 

holders of residential parking permits issued by the City of Cincinnati pursuant to 

Cincinnati Municipal Code Chapter 514. 

 

A petition was submitted to the City by over 60 percent of the residents in the proposed Residential 

Parking Permit Area (“RPPA”) requesting that the City designate Bellevue Avenue from William H. 

Taft Road to Oak Street located in the Corryville neighborhood as an RPPA per Cincinnati Municipal 

Code Chapter 514-3. 

 

The proposed RPPA meets the City’s criteria for establishing an RPPA.  The Department of 

Transportation and Engineering (“DOTE”) completed a traffic engineering study of the proposed RPPA 

and recommended the final boundaries of the area, which are identified in Exhibit A.   

 

The residents agree that the RPPA will include limits of one permit per person and two per dwelling 

unit and that the fees will be $30 for a one-year permit or $15 for a six-month permit.  

 

The Administration recommends passage of the attached ordinance.  

 

Attachment I – Exhibit A, map of the RPPA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc:  John S. Brazina, Director, Transportation and Engineering 

Markiea Carter, DCED       

Dan Fortinberry, Parking Division 

       


